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1. Prerequisite of Enhanced Service – Develop/Maintain a Patient Participation Group (PPG)

	Does the Practice have a PPG and/or PRG? YES 


	Method of engagement with PPG and/or PRG: Face to face, Email, Other (please specify) 
The Practice Manager meets face to face bi monthly with the PPG at an open meeting. We have an agenda which includes standard items such as feedback from the Group , Friends and Family Feedback, Feedback form the Practice, National and local Changes, Areas of concern , areas for improvement, topics of interest to the group. The meetings are open and chaired and minuted by members of the PPG.


	Number of members of PPG and/or PRG: 13


	Detail the gender mix of practice population and PPG and/or PRG:

%

Male 

Female 

Practice

49%
51%
PPG

24%
76%

	Detail of age mix of practice population and PPG and/or PRG: 
%

<16

17-24

25-34

35-44

45-54

55-64

65-74

> 75

Practice

16
7
8
9
15
16
16
13
PPG

0
0
1
2
1
1
5
3


	Detail the ethnic background of your practice population and PPG and/or PRG: 
Note that only 68% of our population have stated their ethnic origin. of these:
White

Mixed/ multiple ethnic groups

%
British

Irish

Gypsy or Irish traveller

Other white

White &black Caribbean

White &black African

White &Asian

Other mixed

Practice 

66.52
0.15
0
0.97
0.06
 0.09
0.06
0.12
PRG

100
0
0
0
0
0
0
0
Asian/Asian British

Black/African/Caribbean/Black British

Other

%
Indian

Pakistani

Bangladeshi

Chinese

Other 

Asian

African

Caribbean

Other Black

Arab

Any other

Practice

0
0
0.03
0
0
0
0
0
0
0
PRG

0
0
0
0
0
0
0
0
0
0


	Describe steps taken to ensure that the PPG and/or PRG is representative of the practice population in terms of gender, age and ethnic background and other members of the practice population:
Members of our Practice Patient Group are: employed, retired, parents, grandparents, children of patients, carers, and members of other parish groups and committees who we hope are able to feedback a variety of comments and views to the group from across our patient population.
We have recognised that we are underrepresented in the younger age groups, and we have discussed at our PPG meetings how we can encourage younger people to engage and join in. In an attempt to get more younger Patient Group Members (20 -  49 year olds) and increase membership generally from all groups in the community  male female, all ages, we have done the following:

· Notices in the waiting area  on  the PPG notice board requesting people to join the group or attend meetings,
· Information in the bi-monthly newsletter requesting further members to come forward, distributed around  the village, library, school, pre-school

· Discussions with Local College Health & Social Care Courses to actively recruit members from a younger audience.

· Discussed with other groups in the village as attended by members of the group to encourage friends and neighbours to join.
· Questions on our new patient questionnaire form to encourage joining our group
· Information in Parish News letters

· Health Information Awareness events in the village 

· Information given out during our Flu Clinics and campaigns

We would also like it to be noted that whilst the patient group may not be represented by our younger population, it is represented by those patients who regularly use our services which is our older population.

	Are there any specific characteristics of your practice population which means that other groups should be included in the PPG and/or PRG? 
e.g. a large student population, significant number of jobseekers, large numbers of nursing homes, or a LGBT community? YES
Large older population, which are well represented on our group.
If you have answered yes, please outline measures taken to include those specific groups and whether those measures were successful:

· Notices in the waiting area  on  the PPG notice board requesting people to join the group or attend meetings,

· Information in the bi-monthly newsletter requesting further members to come forward, distributed around  the village, library, school, pre-school

· Discussions with Local College Health & Social Care Courses to actively recruit members from a younger audience.

· Discussed with other groups in the village as attended by members of the group to encourage friends and neighbours to join.
· Information during Flu campaigns


2. Review of patient feedback

	Outline the sources of feedback that were reviewed during the year:

Over the last year we have had the following sources of  feedback  at the surgery:

· Friends and Family Test, 

· GP Personal Patient Feedback Questionnaires, 

· Face to face feedback from patients and relatives
· Complaints and compliments received by the practice
· Significant events that might have arisen and subsequent learning and changes to our systems and processes as a result
· Letters and emails received by the practice
· We are always very open and honest with our Patient Group and are happy to discuss practice concerns and wider NHS Changes and how these might affect our community. 

· Information from Public Health Reports, National Patient Surveys as they occur.

· Feedback from other meetings the Practice or members of the group might have attended such as the Federation Meetings, or County Wide meetings.


	How frequently were these reviewed with the PPG and/or PRG?

Friends and Family Test results are reviewed at each PPG Meeting, along with any other comments and feedback to the practice as part of the PPG meeting agenda. These are discussed and any changes discussed and reviewed. 



Action plan priority areas and implementation:
The Quantock Medical Centre Patient Group is a very active group who are committed to keeping a local service representative of its patient’s needs. In general; feedback to the practice is very positive and priority areas are decided on through requests into the practice or group, or where the Group would like to raise awareness and help with patient education, and improved access to services locally.
	Priority Area 1

	Description of priority area:
Following feedback from the Patient Group Meeting and general comments and requests to the surgery it was agreed at a PPG meeting that a priority to focus on for the year would be to provide further knowledge  to our local community on Life Support and Resuscitation. This would be open to the population of all villages in the local area, not just our own patients. This took place in September 2014 and was successful, with a request by patients to repeat this again in February 2015, and then on an Annual basis.


	What actions were taken to address the priority?

The coordination of this event required, Booking an appropriate  trainer happy to put on a session appropriate for the community with no guarantee on numbers (could have been 1 -100’s in attendance), Church Hall booked, Posters and flyers to advertise the event across local villages, shops, library, local school and childrens centre, in local parish newsletters, etc. The Practice agreed to fund this. Each year patients make donations to a book stall in the Practice, these funds are then bequeathed to local charities. It was agreed that this year any funds raised would be used to fund life support training as this would be giving something back to our local community that would potentially have a positive health benefit to our community.


	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

Approximately 40 patients attended a 2 hour Life Support session session in September 2014 with very positive feedback and request that this is done every year to keep up life support skills to support our local community. This was also repeated in February 2015 with approx. 40 attendees again with very positive feedback.


	Priority Area 2

	Description of priority area:

Carers Awareness Event July 2014, highlighted as an issue to raise awareness to our local population on what services and support are available to carers in Somerset. We have a high elderly population who care themselves for the husbands, wives, friends, and wanted to raise their awareness of what help is available to then.


	What actions were taken to address the priority?

Church Hall booked, stalls contacted for all local Somerset Carer organisations and support groups, approx. 10 organisations involved. Posters and flyers and items in the local newsletter, shops library, letters to known carers to invite them. 

	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

Patients and relatives given good information and put in touch with useful organisations to support them further. 
Increased awareness and knowledge for carers and relatives. The Event was very well attended, stall holders were pleased with the response and interest raised in their services.



	Priority Area 3

	Description of priority area:

Project to obtain a Village Defibrillator for Nether Stowey, highlighted following the Life Support Training as an issue that could be looked at further with the Parish of Nether Stowey. To help save lives in the village.



	What actions were taken to address the priority?

A Paper was written for the Parish Council, Practice Manager attended meeting to support the paper. Parish Council debated the issue and provisionally agreed to the idea with exploration for further costings and locations to site the Defibrillator.


	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers (including how publicised):

Still being discussed with the Parish Council.



Progress on previous years

If you have participated in this scheme for more than one year, outline progress made on issues raised in the previous year(s):

Please see information below:

	Main issues raised in previous years:

The main issues raised as a priority for action in previous years were as follows:

2013/14: On line Patient Access: Raise the profile across the Practice, increase use of on line access. This was addressed through articles in Patient News letters, Parish News letter, Posters in the Practice, word of mouth, direct emails to patients who email in their repeat prescription requests to encourage them to change their way of requesting their scripts to on line access instead of email. Generally it has been a popular initiative with a few issues when the online access is not working or is ‘down’. This is still being promoted as a priority at the Practice.

A Carers Awareness Event to raise awareness and provide information for carers and relatives locally, not just our patients, which was put on in July 14 and well attended.

Life Support Training for the village and surrounding communities, our first event was on 20th September 2014, and was very well attended with positive feedback and requests from patients to run this annually. We held a further session in February 2015.

2012/13: Increasing Membership of the PPG, which is always an ongoing issue. We try to raise the profile of the group through our notice board, newsletters, articles in Parish newsletters, Patient Education Events, word of mouth etc. We have had new members join the group in the last year which has been very positive and in turn they will raise awareness and hopefully bring in new members over time.

Patient Education and Awareness Events have been organised in Nether Stowey by the Patient Group including, Healthy Lifestyles, Diabetes, Carers, Disability and Sensory Loss.




3. PPG Sign Off

	Report signed off by PPG and/or PRG: YES: Diane & Ian Faris, (Chair and Minute Taker of the group)
Date of sign off: 24.3.2015


	How has the practice engaged with the PPG and/or PRG: 

Through regular bi monthly meetings and informal discussions as matters arise.
How has the practice made efforts to engage with seldom heard groups in the practice population? 
Through questions in our new patient registration form, through newsletters, posters, information in the PPG notice board, through discussions with other organisations to seek new members (Bridgwater College student services representative), articles for the Parish Newsletter, Patient Group Members talking to friends, family , neighbours, members of other groups they attend.
Has the practice received patient and carer feedback from a variety of sources? 
Yes: FFT, Patient Questionnaires, Comments box, verbal and written comments
Was the PPG involved in the agreement of priority areas and the resulting action plan? 
Yes, discussions at PPG Meetings to look at areas of Priority and realistic things we could achieve to support our local Community.
How has the service offered to patients and carers improved as a result of the implementation of the action plan? 
General feedback very good, small changes to improve the environment and services from feedback and community annual life support training established.
Do you have any other comments about the PPG or practice in relation to this area of work? 
The Group is very committed to making it work at a local level, and that local patients are supported and services are available to them in a local setting. They appreciate the personal service of a rural practice, friendly, caring and less formal, meeting the needs of its community.


